Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Brockport was held in the Conference Room, Municipal Building, 49 State Street, Brockport, New York, Tuesday, August 14, 2007 at 4:30pm.

PRESENT: Trustee / Vice Mayor Maria C. Castaneda, Trustee Carrie L. Maziarz, Trustee David J. Wagenhauser, Village Manager Ian M. Coyle, Village Clerk Leslie Ann Morelli

EXCUSED: Mayor Morton Wexler, Trustee Hannelore G. Heyen

ALSO PRESENT: None

VILLAGE OF BROCKPORT LEGAL NOTICE Special Meeting

Please take notice that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Brockport will hold a special meeting beginning at 4:30pm on Tuesday, August 14, 2007 in the Conference Room of the Village Hall, 49 State Street, Brockport, New York for the purposes of considering parking lot restrictions on the North Water Street parking lot to accommodate the relocation of the Farmer's Market.

Leslie Ann Morelli Village Clerk Village of Brockport

8/14/07 1:30pm Notified Suburban News via fax Posted on Village Hall front door Posted on Village Website

Trustee Maziarz said that due to the New York State Department of Transportation having closed the Park Avenue Bridge yesterday for repairs for approximately 5 weeks, the weekly Sunday Farmers Market needs to be relocated in order to maintain emergency access to the Fire Department Headquarters on Market Street. Trustee Maziarz shared that she had talked with the Police Chief, Fire Chief and DPW Superintendent about moving it and has concluded that the Farmers Market should be temporarily relocated to the Water Street parking lot. She said she and Superintendent Donahue measured it out and it will fit perfectly. The only catch is the parking regulations. As it stands now, overnight parking is allowed Saturdays into Sundays. Chief Varrenti suggested posting no overnight parking in the Water Street lot on Saturdays into Sundays while allowing overnight parking in the Clinton Street lot near the Police Department. Trustee Maziarz said this would require a resolution from the Village Board. As a courtesy, Clerk Morelli will mail notification to the Main Street and Market Street property owners and occupants that back up to the Water Street lot and volunteers will place copies of the notice on windshields in that parking lot this week.

Trustee Castaneda said the Village is likely to receive complaints and asked Trustee Maziarz if she had considered other locations such as King Street or Sagawa Park. Trustee Maziarz said King Street has too many houses and curb cuts and is too narrow since it is a one-way street and Sagawa Park is not large enough. The farmers back their trucks up to their booths. Trustee Maziarz said it is a temporary inconvenience and she would not be surprised if the Village received complaints no matter where it was relocated.

➤ Trustee Maziarz moved, Trustee Wagenhauser seconded, unanimously carried to prohibit parking on Sundays from the hours of 2am to 3pm in the Water Street parking lot beginning August 19th until the Park Avenue Bridge is re-opened. The municipal parking lot on Clinton Street by the Police Department will be available as an alternative.

Trustee Castaneda reminded the Board that the Village Board meeting and workshop schedule was supposed to be adopted at the July 16th organizational meeting, but it was tabled since there were differences of opinion on the summer schedule. She said she felt the Board should continue to hold regular meetings twice per month as there is just as much if not more Village business to be conducted in the summer months. Clerk Morelli suggested that the Board consider taking the 1st meeting in July off and the 2nd meeting in December off to accommodate the Independence Day holiday and vacations and the Christmas holiday and vacations. Trustee Castaneda said she liked that idea. Clerk Morelli relayed that the Village Board's workshop schedule has changed over administrations with the idea of holding a workshop the week before the regular meeting. Trustee Maziarz said she would not be interested in adding any meetings in the summer time. Trustee Heyen had communicated a suggestion via e-mail that in the summer time the 1st Monday of the month be utilized as the workshop and the 3rd Monday of the month be utilized as the regular meeting. Clerk Morelli needs to publish the meeting schedule and is awaiting the Board's decision.

Trustee Maziarz moved,	Trustee	Wagen	hauser	seconded	, unanimousl	y carried	to ac	djourn
the meeting at 4:45pm.								

Leslie Ann Morelli, Village Clerk